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VOL 18 NO Q May 6, 1988 

SRC CHEMISTRY STUDENTS EXCEL! 

Congratulations to the Chemistry Department for their fine 
achievements this year. As reported earlier in the NEWSBULLETIN, senior 
Nicole Arabolos was awarded a full tuition scholarship to study for her 
Ph.D. m chemistry from Brown University. She also received a $9, 500 
graduate teaching assistantship from Brown University Graduate School. 

Carol LaSalle, also a senior, was offered a full tuition Fellowship 
to pursue doctoral studies at Princeton University, which includes an 
annual stipend of $10, 000. She also received an "Outstanding Student 
Award" from the New England Section of the American Institute of 
Chemists on April 28th, 1988 in Boston. 

Seniors Kim Matus and April Gray are the recipients of a full 
tuition Fellowship to study for the Ph.D. in chemistry at North Carolina 
University. They will also receive a $10, 700 Teaching Fellowship 
from the University. 

Melissa Twiss, a junior majoring in chemistry, has been awarded an 
appointment by the U.S. Department of Energy to participate in the 
"Science and Engineering Research Semester" during the fall semester. 
Melissa will be engaged in research currently underway at either the 
Pacific Northwest Laboratory or Argonne National Laboratory. The 
appointment, which emphasizes hands-on scientific and engineering 
investigations supplemented by seminars and workshops, includes all 
travel and housing expenses plus a weekly stipend. Melissa is one of 
approximately one-hundred students selected from applicants throughout 
the United States. 

Congratulations and best of luck to all! 



SALVE REGINA TO PRESENT SPRING SPORTS AWARDS 

The Athletic Department will hold its Fourteenth Annual Spring 
Awards Ceremony on Sunday, May 8th at 7:30 p.m. in Ochre Court. 
Athletes from baseball, softball, men's tennis, men's and women's 
outdoor track and golf will be honored. In addition, the 
Sportsmanship, Athlete of the Year, and Senior Awards will be given. 

HOLISTIC COUNSELING WORKSHOP 

The Salve Regina College Holistic Counseling Graduate Program will 
present a non-credit workshop, "Ongoing Residential Training with Poldi 
Orlando," from Thursday through Sunday, June 9th - 12th, at the 
Nanaquaket Retreat Center in Tiverton, Rhode Island. The workshop 
is designed for human service professionals interested in personal 
growth, and it will cover such areas as creative movement, expression, 
meditation, imagery, psychosynthesis and Gestalt. Dr. Orlando is a 
nationally recognized expert and workshop leader in the area of 
movement, meditation and psychosynthesis. For further information, call 
Dr. Jack Childs at extension 250. 

COLLEGE RECEIVES SAILBOAT 

The Development Office has announced the receipt of a 420 Sailboat 
from Mr. John Kolius of Darien, Connecticut. The donation will benefit 
the sailing program. 

ARCHIVES CLUB 

An organizational meeting was held in O'Hare Academic Center on 
Thursday evening, April 28th, for the newest club on campus--the 
ARCHIVES CLUB. 

The following students will enroll as Charter Members: 
Gail Barravecchia, Maria B. Buticchi, Andrea Calamita, Dawn Cable, 
Pamela Dennen, Marybeth Fitzgerald, Moira Grogan, John Machado, Karen 
Marsocci, Lisa Massiello, Andrew Moniz, Marnie Moore, Susan Remlin, 
and Susan West. 

Students who are interested in the Archives Club are encouraged 
to contact the Archives at extension 245. 



STAFF NEWS . 

Sister Mary Smith, Archivist, was invited to write an article for 
the New England Archives Journal which appeared in the April, '88 
issue. 

The New England Archival Board hopes to include the Archives of all 
New England Colleges and Universities. 

Mr. Forrest A. Edward, Director of Purchasing, recently attended 
a three- day semmar sponsored by the National Association of Educational 
Buyers, New England Group. The conference was held at the Sheraton 
Islander in Newport. Mr. Edward was awarded an "Achievement Award" for 
his participation as the host institution representative. The 
conference addressed problems facing today's purchasing professional in 
the educational environment. 

Guest speakers included Dr. Robert Behling, Professor of Computer 
Information Systems at Bryant College, Mr. Todd Klipp, General Counsel 
at Boston University, and Mr. Robert Lindenberg, CPM, Commercial Manager 
at Moeller Manufacturing. 

FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Michael DiMario, Liberal Studies and Dr. Thomas Svogun, 
Administration of Justice, recently attended a colloquium at Brown 
University on "Classics and their Influence on the U.S. Constitution." 

Dr. Arthur Frankel, Psychology Department, will have his paper, 
"Egotism Among the Depressed: When Self-Protection becomes 
Self-Handicapping," published in the May, 1988 issue of Resources in 
Education. 

Dr. Elizabeth A. McAuliffe, RSM, Education Department, recently 
attended the American Educational Research Association's Annual Meeting 
in New Orleans. The theme of this year's meeting was "Research, Policy, 
and Practice." 

Sister also was invited to attend the Second University of Chicago 
School Mathematics Project (UCSMP) International Conference on 
Mathematics Education. This conference was organized under the 
direction of Dr. Izaak Wirszup, Resource Development Component Director 
of the Project. The conference consisted of two parts. The first part 
comprised five one-hour presentations held in conjunction with the 66th 
Annual Meeting of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. The 
second part of the UCSMP International Conference was held at the 
University of Chicago. It was comprised of lectures, reports, and panel 
discussions by speakers from France, West Germany, Great Britain, Japan, 
and Sweden. Dr. Izaak Wirszup made available his English translations 
of foreign school mathematics texts. 



FACULTY NEWS 

Lois Wims, Administration of Justice Department, recently 
completed and passed oral and written comprehensives exams for her 
Ph.D. degree at the University of Rhode Island. 

She also recently attended a conference on "Satanism and Cults in 
Law Enforcement." 

Dr. 'Ascanio G. DiPippo, Chemistry Department, was elected 
Secretary of the ,New England Section of the American Institute of 
Chemists. 

Cheryl Beck, Nursing Department, recently presented a paper 
entitled "Length of Postpartum Hospitalization and The Incidence of 
Maternity Blues in Primiparas" at Sigma Theta Tau's regional research 
conference held at the University of Rhode Island. 

Cheryl also presented her research, "Vaginal and Cesarean Birth 
Mothers' Temporal Experiences During the Postpartum Period," at the 
Annual Convention of the American College of Nurse-Midwives in Detroit 
on April 25th. 

Dr. Jane H. Bethune, Spanish Department, has been elected 
vice-president of PHS, a newly-formed parent group which encourages, 
promotes and acknowledges academic excellence at Portsmouth High School. 

THIS IS THE LAST NEWSBULLETIN OF THE 
ACADEMIC YEAR. 

Best of luck to the Class of '881 
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